
 
 

SWELLENDAM MUNICIPALITY 
 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION 
 

DRAFT BY-LAWS –  

• BY-LAW REGARDING THE SUBMISSION OF BUILDING PLANS 

• BY-LAW ON THE REPEAL OF BY-LAWS 
 

Notice is hereby given in terms of the stipulations of the Local Government:  Municipal Systems Act, 
2000 (Act 32 of 2000) that Council approved the following draft By-laws in principle and that the 
applicable documents be advertised for public comments:  
 

• By-law relating to the submission of building plans 

• By-law on the repeal of By-laws 
 
Enquiries in this regard may be directed to Mr Dana du Plessis at (028) 514 8500 or e-mail to 
dduplessis@swellenmun.co.za. 
 
The applicable documents will be available for inspection and comments at the following places: 
 
- Swellendam Municipal Offices, 49 Voortrek Street, Swellendam 
- Swellendam Public Library, 49 Voortrek Street, Swellendam 
- Railton Public Library, Resiesbaan Street, Swellendam 
- Buffeljagsrivier Municipal Offices, 5 Arendse Street, Buffeljagsrivier 
- Buffeljagsrivier Public Library, 1 Arendse Street, Buffeljagsrivier 
- Suurbraak Municipal Offices, Main Road, Suurbraak 
- Suurbraak Public Library, Helm Circle, Suurbraak 
- Barrydale Municipal Offices, 12 Bain Street, Barrydale 
- Barrydale Public Library, 12 Bain Street, Barrydale 
- The Municipality’s website on www.swellenmun.co.za  
 
Interested parties are invited to lodge written comments, with regard to the mentioned By-laws, with 

the undersigned, by no later than Monday, 15 April 2019 at 12:00.   

Any person who is unable to write and who may wish to make representations regarding the above-

mentioned matter, may submit their comments verbally at the Municipal Offices in Lind Street, 

Swellendam, where he or she will be assisted by Mrs M. Swart, to transcribe his or her comments. 

A.M. GROENEWALD P.O. Box 20 
MUNICIPAL MANAGER SWELLENDAM 
 6740 
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